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Routledge, Taylor and Francis are pleased to be able to announce a new 

Editorial team for the International Journal of Human Resource 

Management starting work in January 2013, following the sad passing of 

founding editor Professor Michael Poole in 2012. 

The team will be led by Editor In Chief Professor David Lepak of 

Rutgers University, USA. The two other Editors of the journal will be 

Peter Dowling of La Trobe University, Australia and Michael Dickmann of 

Cranfield Business School, UK. The team will continue to be assisted by 

Penny Smith, who worked on the journal as Michael’s secretary, and can 

be contacted at the same email address (ijhrm@cardiff.ac.uk) 

The three Editors will now look to recruit a team of Associate Editors and will work to ensure that 

the Editorial Board continues to be internationally represented by renowned scholars and 

academics.  

Professor Lepak said, “We are all looking forward to working on the journal to help build on the 

successes led by Michael and are working quickly to create an editorial team and editorial board that 

will lead the journal to be the premier scholarly outlet of HRM scholarship.” 

It is understood that there are a number of authors whose papers will have been with the journal for 

some time during this period. The team would like to thank these authors for their patience, and 

reassure them that their papers will be seen in as soon as possible. 

For more information, to read current journal content, and sign up for new issue alerts please visit: 

www.tandfonline.com/rijh  
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